Leaders Association Meeting
Ozaukee Pavilion-North
Thursday June 16", 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:47 by Jessie S.

The pledges were said. There was discussion on the secretary's report that there was no
number for Town and Country’s roll call. Adjustments will be made and a motion to approve the
secretary's report was made by Jody B. and was seconded by Caitlin M. A motion was made to
put the treasurers report on file was made by Caitlin M. and it was seconded by Carol Boehlke.

Aaron brown gave an update on the Haiti trip and they are still in need of donations of
extraneous things for door prizes. Anything 4-H related such as pens pencils or old unwanted
shirts. Contact Aaron to get items to him before July 12th.

There are around 20 Plat Books left and will be collected to be sold at Breakfast on The Farm
and during fair. We will be ordering 25 more to sell.

There was no new report from IFYE.

Sheri H. gave a report on the foundation promotion meeting that was held and talked about
encouraging families to fill up piggy banks again this year. Piggy banks for new families were
available and picked up. Also, the foundation wants more promoting in the papers for 4-H
activities. Call Deb Kranitz or Lisa Curtis from the press to have articles and pictures taken to go
into the News Graphic.

A Haunt update was given and a float was in the Waubeka Flag Day parade and it will be in the
4th of July parade along with Fish Day parade to promote it more.

The Historical Committee gave a report that the tree has been taken down. The deadline to
order bricks is August 15th. The order form is under Forms page online if anyone is looking to
purchase one. If the rock is not here in time for fair there will be an easel with a display along
with a few bricks out to promote purchasing one.

There was no report from the Older Youth, they're going to camp.

Roger K. gave a report for the Association Assets about the Clover Cafe meeting at the storage
units to see what is available to them. They took two menu signs and are going to be adding
new things to the menu.

Lynn gave the report on camp as it is right around the corner and we have a record number of
campers this year. New Camper Orientation went well and the campers are excited.



The report for fair parking was given and more people are needed for the 8 hour shifts. Also,
any unsold parking tickets for your club should get to Kathy with a check made out to the
Leaders Association by Tuesday August 2nd at 7 pm. The tickets cannot be sold once fair
starts.

There was no audit and budget report.

Together We Can will not be having a meeting in June. They will be registering online to show
and get judged on what they made during previous meetings this year.

Fair sign-up is going well, but there are still lots more slots to be filled.

People are needed to build welcoming 4-H clubs. At least 2 people from each club are wanted
to research other clubs and evaluate them based on criteria. They would be attending a class to
learn how to do so and would attend two other club meetings throughout the year.

A list of achievement prizes have come and there will be samples of some for July meeting.

Carol B. talked about the New Family Fair Preview. There was a great turn out of about 35
people. They did tours, a mock-judging and answered lots of questions.

The County Board Exchange was held on Wednesday June 15th. There was a good turn out
with 23 youth and lots of adults.

The Clothing Review also had a great turn out. Dorothy also told us that they are able to send a
few more to the State Fair Clothing Review.

Mr. and Miss has a good set of candidates this year but they're always looking for more.

The Clover Cafe has a great committee started and they will be adding new items this year such
as cream puffs.

There are three club information sheets that need to be updated yet and turned into Kathy.
Little Kohler Club took 1st in the Waubeka Flag day parade for their float to celebrate 4-H.

The 2nd annual Rummage sale will be taking place on September 10th at the Pavilion. Spots
will be sold to individuals or to clubs for $30 for a 12x10 booth.



We discussed about having a countywide 4-H swim party 2 weeks after fair. Everyone in 4-H
would be welcome to come.

Breakfast on the Farm will be June 25th at Roden Echo Valley, LLC. More volunteers are
needed in the second shift from 8:45-11:15am.

ROLL CALL:
Cloverleaf-2, Covered Bridge-2, Deckers Corners-1, Holy Cross-3, In Stride-0, Jay Road-1,
Knellsville-2, Lakeview-1, Lindenwood-3, Little Kohler-1, Town & Country-6, Waubeka-0

Pen counts for animals are due to Kathy B. by July 13th.
Christie Dieringer talked about taking over Saturday brat frys in Port Washington. It would be a
20 week long commitment but any club or group in 4-H could run a Saturday and the group/club

would keep profit. An electronic vote will be taken about a week after the meeting.

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting by Caitlin M. and it was seconded by Teri M. The
meeting was adjourned at 9:02pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Ella Hoerchner (minutes taken on behalf of Secretary Mackenzie Neumann)



